             AUGUST 9, 2022
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

August 9, 2022 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Edmund M. Erickson, Vice Chairman Michael F. Plant and Commissioner Thomas Collins.  Comm. Thomas Brown and Andre Sorrentino were excused.  Also present were Treasurer Fred Buckholtz Jr., District Manager Bruce Smith, Secretary/Deputy Treasurer Karla Wright and Account Clerk Marie Caputo.
Chief Dodge, Assistant Deputy Chief Schwier, and 3rd Deputy Chief Getter were all in attendance.  2nd Assistant Deputy Chief Smith was excused.
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm. 
Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., presented the 2023 Proposed Budget Summary.  See attached presentation. 

Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Minutes from the July 2022 Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

District Invoices
· The invoices for the months of July and August in the amount of $106,358.37 were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of July and August in the amount of $119,247.13 were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins.  Motion unanimously carried.
Deposits received in the months of July 2022/August 2022
· Check from Metropolitan Reporting Bureau in the amount of $25 for Fire Report at 10 Gerry Lane, Lloyd Harbor. 

Financial Report 

· Treasurer, Fred Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the August 9, 2022 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution of $120,000 from the General Fund Checking Account to the General Fund Payroll Account to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2022-36)
Correspondence

· Nationwide statement for month ending July 31, 2022.

· Letter from Suffolk County issuing a Certificate of Insurance for Primary Election on August 23rd at Headquarters. 

· Month End Collateral statement from M&T Bank for month ending July 31, 2022.

· Letter from Board of Elections to utilize premises as a polling place on August 23rd.

· The Counsellor for month of August 2022.

· Fire District Affairs for August – September 2022.

· LOSAP Service Awards Sheet for month ending July 31, 2022. 

· MetLife Consumer Privacy Notice for Dental Plan.

· MetLife Consumer Privacy Notice for Short Term Disability Plan. 

· Nationwide Consumer Privacy Notice for the LOSAP Plan.

· Department of Civil Service 2022 General Information Book for Participating Agencies. 

· Letter from Workers Compensation Board about Tony Miller.

· NYS Department of Civil Service Transaction Change Form for Peter Wilbur. 

· Workers Compensation Subsequent Report of Injury for Tony Miller.

· Workers Compensation Notice of Proposed Conciliation Decision for Anthony Martin.

· MetLife Compensation Disclosure Statement for Short Term Disability Plan. 

· Email from PERMA about return date for Tony Miller to return to work on July 11th.

· Email from Build America Mutual requesting a copy of our 2021 Audit Report.

· Letter from S & P Global Ratings requesting a copy of our 2021 Audit Report. 

District Manager Requests:   
· No Requests currently. 
District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  No Report. 
Training and Certifications:  
· John Latuso got his Advanced Air Brake System certificate. 
· John Latuso & Trevor Smith are signed up to take a waterous pump class.

Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report. 

Employees:  No Report. 
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report. 
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – Pump repaired and back in service.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-14:  Utility – Nothing on the truck body sale yet. 
· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars:  Mini bid is out for Chiefs vehicle, waiting on results.  
· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – No Report. 

· 2-3-90:  No Report.    

Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
Outside Shop Work: May & June billing 




May & June Billing
Halesite


$ 1,849.47

Centerport   


$ 1,397.86 



      

Cold Spring Harbor                
$ 2,434.88

Hunt. Bay Police

$ 0


Eaton’s Neck


$ 1,515.77
        
           
Total 



$ 7,197.98
                        
Old Business:

· Roof Repairs/Sealing Building Exterior:  
· Sealing Building – No Report.  
· Recreational Room and Annex Roofs – No Report. 
· Soffit:  Material purchased to start the job.

· Windows – No Report. 

· Signage – No Report.

· Camera System:  No Report.

· Masonry – No Report.  
· Annex Cleanup:  No Report.
· Ice Machine:  No Report.
· Meeting Hall:  Progress.
· Gold Star Battalion Beach slip:  No Report.
· Annex Coping:  No Report.

· Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  No Report.  n
· Grounds:  No Report.
· Audio/Visual Upgrades:  Waiting for quotes from LDI for the meeting room audio upgrades. 

· 2-3-2:  I have the specifications for a truck being refurbished in Harrisburg, PA.  Waiting for numbers.   
· Pavilion:  Appalachian Log Shelters.
· Fuel System Inspection and Repairs:  No Report.
· 3rd floor bathrooms:  Received unsatisfactory reviews from the lowest bidder, so I am hiring VRV Tile and Marble.  They did the bathrooms on the 1st and 2nd floors here.   
· IT Survey:  Survey of all our IT equipment is complete.  We need to update some of our equipment.  I am asking to purchase some of the workstations now and our servers and some additional workstations next year.

· Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  Progress.  

Miscellaneous:

· Grants and Public Assistance:  
· SAM Grant – (Waterproofing & Masonry Repair):  No Report. 
· SAM Grant – (Parking Lot & Security Lighting):  Approved for $120,000 for assistance with repairs to our parking lot and security lighting.   

· Plan Reviews/Zoning Reviews:  None.
New Business:  
· Parking Lot:  I contacted an Engineer to give us a quote to do the bid specifications. 
· Bailout Training:  I am investigating the feasibility of putting a bailout training window in the stairwell on the north side, so that members can bail into the shop. 
Communications:

· Dispatch/Radio System:   I am testing the possibility of adding an antenna site at Halesite FD to cover the east shoreline from Mill Dam to the Lighthouse.  Early tests showed a marked improvement.     
· Recorder:  No Report.
· Pagers:  Setting up a distribution list now. 
· Portables:  No Report. 
Requests:

· Surplus Items:  None          

· Permissive Referendum Resolution: 
· Request the Board approve a Permissive Referendum to expend $7,500 from the Capital Reserve Buildings and Grounds Fund for the purpose of the purchase and installation of five (5) new desktop computers and monitors. 

· Notice to Bidders:  None.    
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $300.00 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at Huntington Manor parade on 7/20/22 at Southdown Market.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the reimbursement of $300.00 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $300.00 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments at East Northport parade on 8/3/22 at Southdown Market.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the reimbursement of $300.00 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $201.74 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of refreshments after working fire on 8/5/22 at Juniors Pizzeria.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the reimbursement of $201.74 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $884.65 to 33’s Visa card for the purchase of water and Gatorade for rehab from Shoreline Beverage.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the reimbursement of $884.65 to 33’s Visa card.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $210.00 to DiRaimos Pizzeria for the purchase of refreshments after working fire on 7/18/22.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $210.00 to DiRaimos Pizzeria.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $380.60 to Gold Coast Deli for the purchase of refreshments for offsite training at Yaphank on 7/28/22.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $380.60 to Gold Coast Deli.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $375 to Peter Como for CPR training class for five (5) department members.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $375 to Peter Como.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,500.00 to the Long Beach Seaside Marching Band for the Greenlawn parade on 9/1/22.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $1,500.00 to the Long Beach Seaside Marching Band.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the attendance at the Lt. Joseph P. Dibernardo Memorial Seminar from November 4th – 6th at Yaphank at a cost not to exceed $4,000 for registration.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the attendance at the Lt. Joseph P. Dibernardo Memorial Seminar from November 4th – 6th at Yaphank at a cost not to exceed $4,000 for registration.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of vehicles and attendance at training at park across from CSH Headquarters on 8/11/22 with Cold Spring Harbor Fire Department and Suffolk County Police Department.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of vehicles and attendance for training.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the Engine Company Fundraiser for 2022 (Date TBD).  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Engine Company Fundraiser 2022 (Date TBD).  Motion unanimously carried.    

· Request the use of a vehicle for members to attend Yaphank training on 8/21/22.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of a vehicle for Yaphank training.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the attendance and use of vehicles to attend training at Gershow on 8/18/22 & 8/21/22.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the attendance and use of vehicles for training at Gershow.  Motion unanimously carried.

Chiefs Report

Chief Dodge reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:  
· Michael Pordes, Hose Co., Medical Leave Non-Line of Duty, eff. 1/9/22.  Return to Duty, eff. 7/17/22.
· Anthony Puca, Hook & Ladder Co., Personal Leave, eff. 5/9/22.

· Matthew Niceforo, Engine Co. Medical Leave Non-Line of Duty, eff. 6/5/22.

· John Escobar, Hose Co., Off Probation, eff. 7/27/22.

· Chief Dodge submitted low points letters for 2nd quarter 2022.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the submittal of low points letters for 2nd quarter 2022.  All letters filed in District personnel files.  Motion unanimously carried. 
Assistant Chief Schwier reported on the following:  
· No Items to Report.  
2nd Deputy Chief Smith reported on the following:  
· Submitting certificates of completion for Basic Life Support training:  Jared Klausner, Beverly Militello, Oscar Moreira, Colby Martin, and Matthew Treffesien.  All certificates filed in District personnel files. 
3rd Deputy Chief Getter reported on the following: 
· No Items to Report.   
New Business
· August Workshop Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 23rd at 7pm.    
· Audience Overview for the Website:  453 Users and 442 New Users viewed 1,196 pages of the website in July 2022.

· Request the Board approve a Resolution for the purpose of the purchase and installation of five (5) new desktop computers and monitors at a cost of $7,500.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the request to expend $7,500 from the Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Fund for the purpose of the purchase and installation of five (5) new desktop computers and monitors.  Motion unanimously carried.  Legal Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2022-37)
· Real Property Tax Cap for 2023 is set at 2%.
· The Total Gross Payroll report for 2nd quarter was sent to PERMA on July 11th.   
· Received Financial Statement for 2nd quarter ending June 30, 2022.  Copies given to all Commissioners and Treasurer.
· July Workshop meeting was cancelled for Tuesday, July 26th at 7pm.  It will not be rescheduled.  Legal Notice submitted in the Long Islander.  
· Received an email from a representative at PERMA looking to have a meeting to make sure things going well and to ensure our needs are met.  Karle Wright, Secretary had a conference call with PERMA representative.  
· Request the Board approve to send Build America Mutual the 2021 Audit Report.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the mailing of the 2021 Audit Report to Build America Mutual.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve to send S & P Global Ratings the 2021 Audit Report.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the mailing of the 2021 Audit Report to S & P Global Ratings.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· LOSAP Calculation sheets for calendar year 2021 have been received by LIEBG.  They will be mailed out to all active/former members for review shortly.  
· Request the Board approve the attendance and use of a vehicle for Karla Wright and Marie Caputo to attend the Secretaries & Treasurers meeting at Bohemia FD on August 16th.  After a motion by Comm. Plant, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the attendance and use of a vehicle for meeting in Bohemia.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Letter from Robert Johnson, Accountant stating he completed the 2021 Audit Report.
Old Business:
· Pavilion:  Bruce Smith, District Manager updated on progress.  
· Letter sent to Supervisor Ed Smyth regarding letters sent to the Town of Huntington that have been unanswered by the previous Administration.  Letter sent on March 23rd to Supervisor Smyth.  No Report.
· Oakwood Road Property Sale:  Progress.  Waiting on information from John Breslin.
· Sexual Harassment, Blood Borne and Workplace Violence annual training.  To be reviewed further at the August Workshop meeting.
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Plant and seconded by Comm. Collins the meeting was adjourned at 8:15 pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Secretary/Deputy Treasurer 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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